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Date: 13 March 2008

Press Release

"Gingerbread says ‘Fix the CSA, to help tackle child poverty’ "

Gingerbread NI, the organisation supporting one parent families, today welcomed the report of the Public Accounts Committee on the performance of the Child Support Agency and called for urgent action to ensure that more maintenance reaches those who need it. Gingerbread acknowledges that the CSA announced last year that it intends to get tough with people who refuse to pay towards their children and that it intends to make it socially unacceptable to avoid paying maintenance but advised that these aims need to be translated into action.


Sean O’Neill, Advice Manager with Gingerbread, said: “The CSA has failed families for far too long – the system needs to be simple and effective with fast enforcement. The failure to collect and enforce maintenance makes it more difficult for lone parents to move from benefits to work, it reduces family incomes and hampers the fight against child poverty. It is too easy for non resident parents to avoid paying Child Support for their children – society needs to let these people know that they cannot offload their responsibilities onto everyone else.”

Gingerbread also believes the CSA should not be allowed to write off any debts as “uncollectible” and that increased efforts should be made to collect the money that is owed to parents and their children. There have been significant improvements in the operation of the Child Support Agency and Gingerbread hopes that these will continue in the near future.

Mr O’Neill continued “We believe the best way to collect maintenance when someone refuses to pay is to take it straight from their wages – the Agency had had this power for a number of years but does not use it enough. We also believe that if Child Support is to become a serious weapon in the government’s arsenal to meet its child poverty targets for 2010 and 2020 a higher disregard should be introduced for families on benefit.  At present the system means that a significant amount of the Child Support collected goes back to the treasury and not into family income which would benefit children.

A simple and effective Child Support system can help minimise conflict in separated families and this is best for all involved, particularly the children.

Gingerbread calls on the government to be careful to build on the Agency’s strengths and to deal comprehensively with its weaknesses.”


Notes :

1. Gingerbread NI is the lead agency in Northern Ireland working with and for one parent families. Gingerbread offers an Advice Service for lone parents including a Freephone Advice Helpline – Tel : 0808 808 8090, training courses for lone parents including IT training, funding for courses for lone parents as well as Childcare and Information services.

2. There are 92,000 lone parents in Northern Ireland bringing up 150,000 children – this represents nearly a quarter of all families.

For further information contact:

Marie Cavanagh, Director

Gingerbread NI, 169 University Street, Belfast, BT7 1HR.

T: 028 9023 1417 / E: marie@gingerbreadni.org / F: 028 9024 0740 Mob: 07711 762525
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